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pecial Emissary  Dr. Lan-young Moon together 
with her husband Dr. No-hi Pak arrived in 
Warsaw at 10.20. After arriving in the Peace 

Embassy and lunch, we started our first meeting at 
2.00 p.m. 

At the first gathering Dr. Moon introduced herself 
and her husband and explained the mission she 
received from True Mother directly. One part, as we 
understood, is to convey the love of True Parents 
directly to all brothers and sisters in East Europe, the 
other could be described more like a “fact finding 
tour”. Our True Mother wants to know and 
understand better the foundation each nation has, 
also the situation of Blessed Families etc. Brother and 
sisters were able to share their personal situation and 
the situation in their mission field. We had a very 
open and honest sharing. This was supported by the 
deep parental heart and empathy from Dr. Moon and 
Dr. Pak.  

Days before, some brothers and sisters had offered 
their help to prepare the Peace Embassy and create a 
beautiful environment for our guests. On that 
evening our kitchen staff offered a delicious Korean 
dinner which everybody enjoyed. The sharing 

continued until late evening and we all felt nurtured 
by the love of God.  

On the next day, Sunday, Dr. Moon was speaking in 
the Sunday Service by giving her personal testimony. 
Dr. Moon joined the Unification Church 1955. She 
joined as a 13 year old girl together with her mother 
and was ever since personally educated by True 
Parents, especially by True Father. She showed her 
love and filial piety to True Parents throughout her 60 
years of membership in many challenging missions 
and situations, among them many visits to North 
Korea during the last years as International President 
of the WFWPU.  

The Sunday Service started with a tearful prayer of 
repentance from the members and the introduction 
of Dr. Moon and Dr. Pak by the National Leader 
Martha Kral. After the service we had planned to 
invite our Special Emissary to a Korean restaurant, 
but brothers and sisters felt so deeply connected to 
this beautiful blessed couple, that Mrs. Moon and 
Mr. Pak just had to go back to the dining room, 
sharing with them a simple but tasty meal.  Eating 
lunch together, sitting on one big table,   brothers 
and sisters could experience a natural giving heart for 
everyone and for every question. Later Mrs. Moon 
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was singing the song “You raised me up” under tears. 
She told us that she has sang this song many times 
for True Father, because he literally raised her up. A 
second beautiful Korean song together with her 
husband was offered. I felt how everybody was 
moved and at the end Polish brothers and sisters also 
offered two beautiful Polish songs with full heart and 
enthusiastic voice.  A warm family atmosphere was 
created,  like in  “old days” and some of them 
expressed later on how much they felt touched by 
Mrs. Moon’s and her Mr. Pak’s warm and loving 
heart.  

In the afternoon we went for sightseeing to 
downtown of Warsaw, where we had some coffee 
and ice cream in a historical coffee shop.  

The last day, Monday morning, we had a closing 
meeting to make a summary of the main topics we 
had shared and also to find the connection to Vision 
2020 cherished by our True Mother so dearly. 

As we brought our dear guests to the airport, we felt 
sorry that the time was flowing so fast and their visit 
seemed too short for us.  

In spite of their age, Dr. Lan-young Moon and Dr. No-
hi Pak invested all their energy and heart in Poland 
and we were honestly moved by their sincere 
dedication for God’s will. 

Report by Martha and Christophorus Kral

 

 

 


